DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 31st of January, 2017 at 7.00 p.m.
Robinson Room, Durrington Village Hall
UPDATED AGENDA

POLICE REPORT AND NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING PRIORITIES
CRIME PREVENTION 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
1. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES

2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

3. MINUTES of the Meeting of 29th of November 2016 and Budget and Precept Meeting of 11th of January 2017.
4.
REPORT by the Chairman of the Town Council 
5.
TO APPROVE WRITTEN UPDATES FROM COUNCIL TEAMS

6.
REPORT by the clerk 
7.
REPORT by Wiltshire Councillor
8.
REPORTS by Representatives of other organisations and meetings attended

World Heritage Site – New WHS signs – Cllr Mills


Amesbury Area Board – Cllr Wardell


CATG – Cllr Deakins

9.
ACCOUNTS to approve the cheques and debits for December and January 2016/17 and the bank reconciliation for November and December 2016/17
10.
DISCUSSION TOPIC – LARKSPACE,  Youth and Community Provision, Larkhill – Nicola Sage
11.
PROPOSALS 
a.
Following Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright’s update at the November meeting about the hatched yellow lines at Countess Roundabout, the Town Council will now consider the funding of £1000 under The General Power of Competence (the remainder of the cost to be paid by Amesbury Town Council and the Amesbury Area Board) towards additional yellow hatching to be installed at the A303 exit towards Amesbury to prevent blockage for traffic approaching Amesbury from Durrington.
b.
The Durrington Link Scheme requires a permanent location for a phone line to be installed in order it can be diverted to the Link Co-ordinators mobile phone.  The current location is at a member’s property but can no longer be used.  Providing a permanent location would mean there would be no requirement to move it from house to house as members come and go.  Would the Town Council consider allowing them to have a line installed in the office/Village Hall (it may be possible to reactivate the old pay phone line).  There would be no cost or impact on the Town Council.
c.
Following RESOLUTION at the meeting on the 29th of November about the installation of new double yellow lines in the village, Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright has met with the Transport Engineer from Wiltshire Council.  Some streets identified were deemed not suitable/unnecessary.  The following have been approved in principle:



1) Junction of High Street & Clover Lane both sides double yellows

2) New Road opposite Co-op on south side double yellows for first 30m

3) Extend existing yellow lines at junction of Bulford and Glebe Road into Glebe Road which was previously un-adopted when the original lines were put down, provide same on north side junction.

4) Bulford Rd onto Avondown Road opposite the library.

5) Change junction of Poores Rd and Bulford Rd from single yellow to double yellow.

6) Change white lining to double yellow both sides of Bulford Rd near the Co-op/Pharmacy.

The majority of the locations listed do not have an immediate impact on residents (the double yellow lines will not be directly outside of their property).  For those where the lines will be directly outside of a resident’s property the Council stated that it would consult with the residents.  Which locations does the Council wish to consult with residents on and how does it wish to do this?


d.
To set the date for and discuss the contents of the Annual Parish Meeting.


e.
The A303, does the Town Council wish to submit its views on the A303 plans that are available for Public Consultation, closure date is 5th of March?


f.
To consider installing removable, lockable fencing posts between the Pavilion and the Play Park to allow a secondary access/exit point from the car park/recreation ground.

12.
CORRESPONDENCE to the Chairman or Clerk
13.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME


14.
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS - To move into Confidential Business under section 100 (4) of the Local Government Act 1972 to discuss the next items on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act.
